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One Taste  When Entering  the  Ocean of  Buddha's  Compassion  
 

Hello everyone, August has come. On July 15th, the Hatsubon service and Bon Odori were successfully held 
at our church. I saw many people visiting and enjoying the dancing, food, and music. I'm not very good at 
dancing, but Bon Odori's choreography for each song is simple. So, after repeating it a few times, our body will 
start to memorize it. By the end of a song, most of the people in the circle will have learned the dance well. By 
the time I was finally able to remember the choreography, a new song had started, and I even felt the urge to 
dance a little more. Every song has its own unique dance routine that you can dance without getting bored. 
Even people who didn't know how to dance at first, eventually began to dance like everyone else, and it 
reminded me of the image of being born in the Pure Land and becoming one with a Buddha. 
 
Our founder Shinran Shonin described the appearance of a person being born in the Pure Land as the 
appearance of fresh water entering seawater and changing to the salty taste of seawater. We call it ICHIMI, 
which means ñone tasteò. It is said that those born in the Pure Land can have the Buddha's compassionate 
mindset, want to help others, and return to this world. The Nembutsu that we recite is Buddhaôs appearance in 
front of us in the form of voices. Also, one of the meanings of the Nembutsu is the expression of joy and 
gratitude, like we do during Bon Odori, for receiving the Nembutsu. 
 
You can find the word ICHIMI in the sutra ShoshinGe that we recited during the Hatsubon service. 
 

ԁ ḿһ ˢNOHOTSUITINENKIAISHINˣ 

ˢFUDANBONNOUTOKUNEHANˣ 

Ẅ ˢBONJOGYAKUHOSAIENYUˣ 

ᵤԁ ˢ NYOSHUSHINYUKAIICHIMIˣ 

 
When we receive the Nembutsu and the mind of rejoice, we enter Nirvana even without removing our Blind 

passion. (Sonomama - As you are)  
No matter who we are, our hearts will change completely. 

All people will unite in one taste in one ocean. (Ichimi  - One taste ) 
[ShoshinGe] 

 
Gassho, 
Namo Amida Butsu 
Rev. Noritaka Imada                                               
 
If you need to contact Rev. Imada, you can email him at: imadabca@gmail.com 
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Join us for August Service  
 

August Shotsuki Hoyo and Family Service 

Sunday, August 27, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. 

 
Officiant: Rev. Noritaka Imada 

 
** The front gates may be locked 15 minutes after the start of scheduled services and/or activities.  Thank you.  

 
In the event of a change, we will post the updates on our website, Facebook page and send out a message to our email list.    

 

 

 

IMPORTANT LETTER FROM YOUR BCF PRESIDENT  
 

July 20, 2023 
 
Dear Sangha, 
 
I hope all of you are enjoying your summer.  I want to share two important items with you which 
concern matters happening at our church.   
 
As you may have heard, the Buddhist Church of Florin (BCF) was searching for someone to assume 
the duties of Treasurer.  Iôm pleased to report that Janice Shintaku Enkoji graciously volunteered to 
join the BCF and assume the responsibilities of Treasurer.  Thank you Janice, and thank you to Kathy 
Menda who performed Treasurer duties for several years. 
 
Also, we learned that Reverend Imada may have to return to Japan in mid-April for approximately one 
year, due to Visa renewal regulations. Until then, he will continue to serve both Florin and Lodi 
temples.  We have been reassured that when Reverend Imada returns he will resume his position.  We 
will be working with the Buddhist Churches of America to ensure coverage for Florin in his absence.  
As we get a clearer understanding of his status, we will share more with our Sangha. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to email me at efujii52@gmail.com or call or text me at (916) 
955-1954.  
 
 
In Gassho, 
 
Eric Fujii, President 
Buddhist Church of Florin 
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Arigato!  

 
Our sincere appreciation and gratitude to the following for their help 

and selfless giving to the Buddhist Church of Florin.  
 

Sandy Okuno, Sharon Okamoto and Ann Tsukamoto:  For preparing the after -
service refreshments and luncheons for our members to enj oy.  
 
Jennifer Kubo:  We appreciate all the hard work you do to make our Food 
Fundraisers a great success.  She picks up and sorts the mail from the US Post Office 
Box and a lso, for your selfless giving as our Dharma School teacher.  
 
Kathy Menda:  For the m any years of dedicated service as Church Treasurer.  The 
Church is indebted to the many selfless hours that you gave towards the many tasks 
you performed as the past Treasurer.  
 
Paul Kashiwase:  Thank you for donating a laptop, printer and software for the  
Church Treasurerõs use and assisting with setup. 
 
Walter Menda:  Thank you for chairing the first in -person Obon Odori in 3 years!  
We are thankful for your leadership in planning and organizing this event.  
 
Ginny Syphax:  For monitoring the BCF phone cal ls; emails; Facebook page & BCF 
website; hosted Sangha Check -in during the pandemic; and formats and prepares the 
òOnenessó newsletter for publication.  She also occasionally bakes desserts for the 
Lotus Club.  
 
Margie Sunahara:  For  being responsible for t he use and security of BCF facilities 
and grounds.  Picks up and sorts the mail weekly from the US Post Office Box.  
 
LOTUS: Club:  Rain or shine on every Thursday morning the group is committed to 
maintaining the church grounds, facilities and many other t asks.  
 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

Governing Board Meeting Highlights 

July 2023 

1. Obon Odori will  be July 15 at 7:30 pm. The time change was due to the excessive heat warning. Taiko will  

be at 7 pm.  Other activities will  be at the scheduled times.  

2. The parsonage blinds will  be replaced with the cost covered by Dharma School. 

3. BCF will  host a Chicken Throw Down contest. This is a district-wide event and the NCDC will  be working 

out details with BCF.  If  you wish to volunteer to help organize this fun, social event, please contact Eric 

Fujii (efujii52@gmail.com).  

4. Congratulations went out to Skylar Lam (parents: Nadine Nouchi and Henry Lam) who won the BCA gatha 

lyric contest.  Her lyrics will  be set to music creating a new gatha! 

5. The Board congratulated Sacramento Kendo members that competed in the National Kendo tournament 

held in Detroit at the end of June. Competing members were Aileen Niizawa, Rei Otose and William Lee.  

William received a top 8 finish in his division.  

6. The Board heard a report from Paula Yoshioka who attended the Ogasawara Clinic in Honolulu on behalf of 

Kyudo Kai Florin. It was led by a 31st generation grand master of the Ogasawara Ryu. The Ogasawara Ryo 

teaches kyudo as well as yabusame (Japanese bow and arrow on horseback) and samurai and formal 

Japanese etiquette. 

7. BWA will hold Summer Camp on August 8. Watch for details to follow. 
 
 

8. BCF will  be recognized by the Florin JACL at their annual luncheon, silent auction, and raffle on December 

2. Details to follow on how to get tickets to participate. 

9. A New Member event is being planned to welcome the members who joined during the past three years 

since BCF has not been able to have a proper welcome event due to Covid. 

10. Police have arrested a juvenile for the parsonage break in that occurred on Sunday, May 14. Everyone 

should be vigilant for individuals that should not be on property. 
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